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Kathleen Thut

From:
Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 4:32 PM
To: All Selectmen; Marlene McCollem
Subject: Support for an additional Professional to Address our Poor Water quality

 

 
March 2, 2023 
 
Via Email 
 
Dear Members of the Select Board and Town Administrator McCollem, 
 

In a story in the Cape Cod Times February 26, 2023, Keith Barber, president of the Pocasset Water Quality Coalition 

describes the inability of his family to shellfish for softshell clams.  Degraded water quality in Hens Cove, mostly from 

septic systems and lawn fertilizers are continuing to degrade Cape Cod’s shore and pond waters. 

 

The article presents the most recent findings of the Association to Preserve Cape Cod that most embayments have 

unacceptable water quality.  The statistics are frightening:  90% of the Cape’s 48 embayments that were evaluated were 

found to unacceptable water quality.  More than half of the evaluated ponds on Cape Cod failed water quality tests. 

 

Failing water quality could be better addressed in the Bourne by hiring a Director of Clean Water reporting to the Town 

Administrator to provide a professional addressing day-to-day management of Bourne’s water quality issues.  A person 

who would be responsible for acting on Bourne’s behalf to provide the Select Board, acting as Sewer Commissioners and 

the Town Administrator a fulltime member of the administration to monitor and execute Bourne’s degrading water 

quality. 

 

To pay for this position, I suggest the annual 3% tax now added to real estate taxes be reduced to accommodate 

additional resources for this position and to support the cost of implementing the design and construction of 

wastewater treatment infrastructure.  I also support taking part of this 3% Tax and re-allocating it to our Wastewater 

projects.  We can’t continue to operate our limited sewering services off the few residents, including many seniors.  We 

need to develop a town wide tax to support a town wide issue, poor and degrading water quality. 

 

The long-time use of a parttime Board of Sewer Commissioners who also work parttime as members of the Select Board 

must be supported with professionals who can work fulltime for the town of Bourne.   

 

I hope you will add such a discussion to one of your future meetings.  This is not the first time I have suggested such a 

diversion of tax money for wastewater, and other towns including Mashpee and Orleans have already accomplished this 

change.  We currently have over $1 Million dollars in our CPA funds, and amount that indicates an over taxation and 

underutilization of precious taxpayer dollars. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stephen F. Mealy 

 




